
March 26, 2006 
 
 
 
On March 25, 2006, I conducted three Part 91 flights in N29NW, a Learjet 55 serial #029.   
 
I arrived at the airport (KPBI) early and met my copilot, Samantha Segal.  Together, Miss. 
Segal and I performed an expanded preflight.  The preflight was of an instructional nature 
and all items listed in the AFM/POH were thoroughly covered.  The aircraft had just 
come from maintenance and particular attention was placed on inspecting the new main 
gear tires.  No irregularities were noted by either pilot. 
 
The first two legs were performed uneventfully and no abnormalities were experienced.  
The second leg concluded at Orlando Executive (KORL) where fuel was uplifted.  Upon 
completion of the fueling I performed my third walk around of the day and again noted 
no irregularities.  In particular, the aircraft was evenly loaded and the new tires looked 
fine.  Miss. Segal and I boarded for our repositioning flight and proceeded to start. 
 
Taxi-out was normal and after completing our checks we took runway 25 for departure.  
Miss. Segal was the flying pilot and I was making the call-outs.  The takeoff run was 
normal until the V1 call-out was made.  Immediately after V1 was announced a loud 
bang was heard followed by a loud slap against aluminum skin.  Simultaneously, both left 
Anti-Skid Gen lights illuminated and a continuous strong vibration and a pronounced list 
to port occurred.  I assumed the flying duties and countered the list with right aileron 
input.  Decision speed had been achieved and a rejected takeoff was no longer a 
consideration.  Right aileron input minimized the vibration and both engines were 
indicating in the green.  Rotation speed was attained and the aircraft lifted off cleanly.  
The landing gear was not retracted.  I called the tower to report FOD on the runway and 
switched over to Orlando Approach Control (TRACON). 
 
Abnormal checklists were run and I informed Orlando that we would be changing our 
destination and for now wished to remain in the vicinity of Orlando International Airport 
(KMCO).  Radar vectors were maintained and we discovered a steady decrease in 
hydraulic pressure.  More abnormal checklists were run.  I knew the engine driven 
hydraulic pumps would begin to pump dry and possibly start to overheat.  Miss. Segal 
had located the four widest/longest runways in Florida and the present wind most favored 
36L at KMCO.  Under the circumstances the safest course of action resulted in a decision 
to remain with Orlando Approach Control and proceed to Runway 36L at McCoy when a 
safe landing weight was obtained or circumstances worsened.   
 
We entered holding 20 miles West of the Orlando VOR and proceeded to communicate 
with ATC and Company regarding our intentions.  We then spent the next two hours 
reviewing all the checklists pertaining to our circumstances and briefing all the scenarios 
that could possibly occur on or prior to landing.   
 
At our predetermined weight we departed holding.  We received vectors from Orlando 
Approach to perform a low approach over 35L at KMCO.  With us to the East and the 
sun to the West of the Control Tower a visual inspection was performed on our left main 
gear.  A Southwest 737 at the hold short line had the best view and reported both tires 
missing.  This was one of our worser scenarios and we proceeded to perform a wide and 
extended left traffic pattern for 36L.  During that time we re-briefed a no flap, no left tires 
and no hydraulic brake system landing.  The aircraft was not equipped with a drag-chute. 
 



With all checklists complete Samantha and I proceeded to final.  The Auxiliary Hydraulic 
Pump was activated for the first time at 200 feet and Samantha called out 1000# of 
pressure in the flair.  Touchdown occurred at the beginning of the landing zone on the 
right main gear only.  Right aileron input was steadily increased until full deflection was 
obtained.  The thrust reversers were actuated.  During translation, light right braking was 
initiated.  The left main stayed off of the ground until below the 80 knot call out.  With 
both thrust reversers deployed at idle thrust, I countered left main gear contact with right 
TR advancement and right brake pedal pressure.   
 
The centerline was tracked and at 60 knots the TR thrust was smoothly reduced to idle 
and then stowed.  Maximum right brake pedal pressure was applied.  The engines were 
shut down as the unlocked lights extinguished.  At 45 knots nose wheel steering was 
engaged with the CWMS to maintain directional control.  Hydraulic pressure was lost as 
the right antiskid control valve dumped pressure overboard.  At 40 knots right braking 
was lost and the pneumatic brake handle was actuated.  By 20 knots the left rims had 
been ground down to the depth of the lower brake housing assembly.  The additional drag 
produced by this housing assembly overcame full right directional control authority and 
the aircraft gradually drifted 25’ left of centerline before coming to a complete stop. 
 
As the aircraft was coming to rest I signed off on the radio, pulled the T-handles, shut off 
the avionic and battery masters and commenced evacuation.  The fire department was 
rapidly approaching the aircraft as Samantha opened the entry door.  The fire chief used 
an infrared heat gun on the left main gear.  It read 108’F.  The aircraft was observed for 
30 minutes and then the removal process began.  The landing had used 7,000’ of runway. 
 
Much care was taken during the removal process and although the proper equipment was 
unavailable, no improper treatment occurred.   
 
A post landing inspection by the pilots revealed; both left tires were missing, both left 
rims were worn down to the hub, the left brake housing assembly was worn on the 
bottom, the left brake hydraulic line was torn away, the left anti-skid electrical wiring 
harness was torn away, tire rubber was found jammed under the left spoiler, the left flap 
had multiple small dents and 6 black grease marks could be seen smeared down the lower 
left aft fuselage. 
 
A one page statement was given by myself and Samantha at the request of Dale from the 
FAA.  He also recorded our documents and explained that he would be calling me on 
Monday for a follow-up interview.  On Monday, Dale informed me that he was logging 
the event as an “occurrence,” that he considered the matter, from a flight-crewmember 
standpoint, closed and that he would be focusing the remainder of his investigatory time 
on the air carrier certificate holders maintenance department, procedures and training 
records. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Captain Thomas R. Vreeland 


